

Reference F0I2014-2015 040

3 November 2014

Medicine, Biomedical Sciences, Health and Social Care Sciences

Cranmer Terrace, London, SW17 ORE

Switchboard: +44(0)20 8672 9944

www.sgul.ac.uk

Dear Sir/Madam,

I write to respond to your recent Freedom of Information request

## Request 30 October 2014

I am writing to ascertain the following information (collected over the last 3 years):

- 1)No. of graduate applications to undergraduate medicine (A100)
- 2)No. of successful graduate applications to undergraduate medicine
- 3)Common degree backgrounds for successful graduate applicants in A100 and A101 course

Regarding the graduate entry course (A101), are A-levels considered at all during the application process?

## Response

Questions 1 and 2

We do not accept graduates on the undergraduate programme and have not done so since 2007.

## **Question 3**

Please refer to entry requirements for Medicine MBBS and Medicine MBBS (Graduate Entry) on our website (FOIA s21).

http://www.sgul.ac.uk/courses/undergraduate

## Final question

In answer to the final question, as stated on our website we only assess degree and GAMSAT (FOIA s21).

You will also find a wealth of information about admissions published on our FOI disclosure logs here:

http://www.sgul.ac.uk/about-st-georges/planning-secretariat-office/secretariat-office/freedom-of-information-and-sgulpolicies/disclosure-log-2014-2015

Whilst writing may I advise that if you are not happy with the way in which we have handled your request, you can appeal by writing to the Secretary and Academic Registrar of the institution:

Sophie Bowen
Secretary and Academic Registrar
St George's University of London
Cranmer Terrace
Tooting
London
SW17 ORE

The Information Commissioner has authority and responsibility under the Freedom of Information Act and you can contact the Information Commissioner's Office by email at <a href="mailto:data@dataprotection.gov.uk">data@dataprotection.gov.uk</a>, or at the following address:

Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF

For more information see the Information Commissioner's Office website at <a href="http://ico.org.uk/what\_we\_cover/legislation">http://ico.org.uk/what\_we\_cover/legislation</a>.

I would suggest that you direct future FOI requests for SGUL to the generic email address FOI@squl.ac.uk for the sake of expediency.

I would also take this opportunity to remind you that our course enquiries team are on hand from 9am to 5pm every day at <a href="mailto:study@sgul.ac.uk">study@sgul.ac.uk</a>, to deal with specific enquiries;

You are of course welcome to utilise the FOI route for your queries, but I would suggest that for course specific queries, you could contact our specialist team direct.

Please do not hesitate to contact me with any further queries.

Yours faithfully,

Sheila Durkin Governance Manager